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March – April 2015 

 

Dear Pastor and Church,  

Matthew 28:19-20  “GO YE THEREFORE, AND TEACH ALL 
NATIONS, BAPTIZING THEM IN THE NAME OF THE FATHER, 
AND OF THE SON, AND OF THE HOLY GHOST:  TEACHING 
THEM TO OBSERVE ALL THINGS WHATSOEVER I HAVE 
COMMANDED YOU:  AND, LO, I AM WITH YOU ALWAYS, 
EVEN UNTO THE END OF THE WORLD.  AMEN.” 

Greetings!  Praises be to God for what He had done in our 
midst, enabling us to accomplish the following:  

The Lord enabled us to prepare for our VBS 2015 thru prayer 
in March.  Indeed, we were anticipating problems on budget, 
manpower, attendance of kids, teaching materials, favorable 
weather, safety of all, salvation of the participants and etc.  
Yet our Omnipotent God, eventually, was able to address all of 
these concerns.     

He enabled us in April to realize our Daily Vacation Bible 
School.  Truly, we had been having difficulty in finding quality 
resource materials.  But God was gracious to timely provide 
us DVBS material.  Thanks God for our theme, “Pamumuhay 
Ko, Iaayon Ko Kay Kristo”,  (My Life to Conform to the Life of 
Christ),  prepared by the gifted believers of Bible Baptist 
Church in Malabon.  The material had rich spiritual content 
making it a great blessing to the teachers and to the students 
as well. 

We praised God how He worked despite our shortage of 
teachers.  The Lord provided us 2-3 more teachers from a 
neighboring church to help us teach the whole 3-day event.   

We were amazed of how God provided new set of kids to 
present the Gospel.  And we rejoiced that God permitted us to 
reach our goal of 100 kids even at the very first day of our 
Daily Vacation Bible School.  More than 50% of them 
professed their faith in Jesus.  
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We rejoiced as well, as we observed two of our young people 
starting to be effectively used in Christian Service like in the 
person of Jhoan Tulipas,  who had just enrolled last year at 
Bob Jones Memorial Bible College.  The Lord used her in 
bringing 15 children from Brgy. Malaya.  The other one was 
Jocel Buenafe, a 1 year old baptized believer, whom the Lord 
used in bringing 15 kids from their neighborhood in NIA.  
Praise God that through these young fetchers, kids and 
highschoolers were given opportunity to hear the Word of 
God and accept Him as their Lord and Savior. 

We also thanked God for the unity of the fellow Christians, 
who worked hand-in-hand.  The Lord enabled the whole body 
to cooperate towards one goal – to reach the lost through the 
Daily Vacation Bible School.  By God’s grace, many professions 
of faith were made on these four days event.  Yet only God 
knows who among them were truly saved.   

Thanks a lot for your faithful support to all of us here. You had 
been effectively used by the Lord to encourage us in His 
service! 

 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 

PSTR.NAPOLEON PINOS & family  
Minister of the Gospel 
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        01 May – 30 June 2015 

 

Dear Pastor and Church, 

GRACE BE TO YOU AND PEACE FROM GOD OUR FATHER, AND FROM THE LORD JESUS CHRIST.” (2 
Corinthians 1:2)  Greetings from Quezon City! 

The desire to obey the Great Commission was manifested in the 
life of Bro. Rolly Perez, who brought his son, Christian, to the 
saving knowledge of Jesus Christ, when he was yet 6 years old.  
After 2 years of observing him, Christian finally followed the Lord 
in water baptism.   

Praised the Lord for our music ministry continued to progress, 
especially in our instrumental music ministry among our young 
people.  Thank God that as of now, we have 3 violinists, 1 viola 
player, and 1 cello player, aside from 3 pianists that the Lord had 
developed previously.  To God be the glory that all of them were 
used by the Lord, playing their musical instruments during 
our worship services.  God had been so good in giving my 
daughter, Abigail, the love to train young people in this field of 
ministry. .   

The weekly soul winning ministry by our church had been 
focused in Pinyahan, Quezon City.  Gospel tracts distribution 
was done and Bibles were also given to those who professed 
their faith in the Lord Jesus.  We pray for them constantly and 
we believe that only God can change them. 

We praised God for the inter-church sports fest in June, where 
5 churches joined together.  It was our substitute for summer 
vacation, where we had our rest & recreation.  To us, it was a 
blessed Christian fellowship, integrated with the preaching of 
God’s word, profitable for our spiritual life. 

Thank you for your love and faithfulness to God through your 
encouraging support to the ministry.  

Pray for our safety and protection in Quezon City, since our 
place is within the West Valley fault line threat of 7.2 great 
earthquake anytime this year.   

Sincerely,  
 
 

PSTR.NAPOLEON PINOS & family  
Minister of the Gospel 


